June 30, 1932. George D. Rothwell, Esq.; Live Stock Commissioner, Department of Agriculture, Ottava. Dear Mr. Rothwell, Thank you for your letter of June 21st, but the matter about which I was enquiring was not specially the grant for Fairs and Exhibitions. I was in correspondence with the Honourable Mr. Weir about the reductions in the grant for the Dominion Department of Agriculture for 1952-33, particularly as they would affect the scientific services. What I would really like to know is the amount of the appropriation for the Department of Agriculture for 1932-33, as finally passed by the House, and how it has been sub-divided. Yours faithfully, Principal